Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, March 19, 2008

Present:
Jan Bower, Christine Deamer, Emily Griswold, Peg Smith, Dorothy Peterson, 


Bob Stephenson

1. Davis Green Home and Garden Show 

a.
Visitor Response:  The two-day show on March 15 and 16 at UCD went extremely well.  CPG was one of eleven exhibitors in the garden area on the second floor of the pavilion and both the area and the garden workshop were well attended.  Emily took a leadership role for this area and also helped organize the 300 plants, which were lent by Lemuria Nursery for the show.  Christine reported that the volunteers and kids had a great time at the Davis Garden Club kids table, and Emily said attendance and sales at the Arboretum Plant Sale doubled this year, in part because the entrance fee to the Home and Garden Show included a coupon for a free plant at the sale that brought in new customers.

b.
T-shirt Sales:  We sold T-shirts with the CPG logo at $18 each and garden gloves at $7 and took in a total of $354; another $74 was collected for T-shirts at today’s committee meeting so we made good headway toward recouping the cost of these items, which was about $650.  The size small garden gloves sold out on the first day of the show.
2.
Promotion and Dissemination of Information
a.
Additional Table:  We would like to sell the T-shirts at the MG table at the Farmer’s Market; however, there is already too much material on that table.  Peg will discuss with the MG Board the possibility of having a small table adjacent to the MG table.  This could be stocked with not only our T-shirts and brochures, but also information from other garden-related organizations in Davis, e.g., Davis Garden Club and Davis Flower Arrangers.

b.
Community Horticulture Calendar:  Emily is being asked by many horticultural-related organizations to advertise their events.  She would like to have a public centralized outlet for this information.  Peg suggested that we do a monthly community horticulture calendar.  Dorothy will talk to Debbie about publishing a half page calendar of garden events monthly in The Enterprise, possibly in conjunction with the MG monthly Q&A article, Emily will look into putting it on the Davis Wiki and Bob will approach the City for a public information opportunity on its website or in its newsletter or other publication.  The calendar could also include the list of workshops for the month.
c.
Shift in Presentation:  Emily has modified the brochure to include our logo and a revised and simplified statement of who we are in relation to the broader community.  This shift is necessary because we are now in a different place than we were when we began the gardens.  The gardens are now almost completed, and we should promote ourselves as a destination for visitors from Davis and surrounding communities.  Instead of advertising ourselves as a “renovation project”, we are now in a position to promote ourselves as a “demonstration garden”.  Emily is open to suggestions for better language and ways to do this. 
3.
Civic Arts Commission Grant Update


On February 25, a grant application was submitted to the Davis Civic Arts Commission for $4,000 for the mosaic sculpture in the rose and flower garden to replace the broken pot.  Mark Rivera and Emily went to the public meeting of the Commission on March 10th.  They were the only applicants at the meeting.  There were 16 proposals submitted for a total in requests of about $46,000.  The Commission has only $18,500 to give out in grants.  Our grant request was put into the partial funding category, which means we could get $3,500.  If we run the funding through the Davis Farmers Market Foundation, we must give 10% of the grant to the foundation.  If we go through the City of Davis, we can keep the entire amount.  There was agreement that we should run the grant through the City, if this is possible.  If we get the $3,500 grant, there is also a possibility that Andrew Coolidge, organizer for the Davis Green Home and Garden Show, could give us the additional $500.  The Commission will meet again on April 14th and make final recommendations for funding.  These go to the City Council for approval, so we should know the results of our application by the end of April.
4.
Donor Recognition
a.
City of Davis Policy:  Bob distributed the City’s Administration General Policy for Park Amenity Donations.  This is a relatively new policy that was written last fall by Sandy Dietrich and was approved by the Recreation and Parks Commission and the City Council.  Part of the impetus for the policy was citizen complaints about excessive memorial plaques (dedicated to the deceased) in the parks.  This policy limits the placement of memorial plaques to benches and small groves of memorial trees and standardizes plaque wording to “In Memory of Name”.  However, the policy is not very clear on recognition for non-memorial donations.  The document also says, “This policy does not apply to Co-sponsored groups.  These groups will be evaluated on a case-by-case basis per the agreement they have with the City.”  Since our organization can be considered a co-sponsored group, it is unclear how the plaque restriction applies to us.  Bob is currently handling donations for the City parks, but he does not have the authority to grant exceptions to the policy.  Exceptions must go to the Recreation and Parks Commission and then the City Council for approval.
b.
Plaques and donor recognition in CPG:  

The plaque issue has come up because we had been considering using plaques to recognize donors for our fence, seatwall, and arbor projects.  We would need an exception to the City policy described above in order to have plaques on these amenities.
Fences - The Sunrise Rotary Club has already installed two of their own plaques on the fence that they recently built by the Meadow, and they will probably want to do to the same on the other fence that they build.  Advertising their sponsorship is a common practice for Rotarians, but City staff is concerned about park visitor response to “visual clutter” from too many plaques in the park as well as inconsistent plaque size and character.  
Seatwalls – With the seatwalls, we have an opportunity to have a donor recognition message engraved directly in the stone.  Emily thinks this would look better than sticking a metal plaque on top of the stone.  Unaware of the City policy at the time, Emily had led Marlene Sisemore to believe that there would be an opportunity for recognition on the seatwalls.  Marlene was interested in also recognizing the partnership between the City and the Davis Farmers Market Foundation in the engraved message.  From the City staff’s perspective, a more simple message that just recognizes the family name would be preferable.

Arbors – Our current plan for funding the arbors is to solicit sponsorships.  It would be possible to mount a donor recognition plaque on one of the inside rungs of each arbor.  Once the arbor is covered with vines, the plaque would only be visible to visitors as they walk through the arbor.

c.
Discussion:  Dorothy suggested that we look at two ways of handling recognition:  (1) for hardscape—signage on the actual structure and (2) for all others—sponsorship mention on our web site.  She suggested using symbols, such as daisies, petunias, tulips, grapes or olives, for designating the different donation sizes made by individuals or organizations.  Christine suggested that we be consistent in the size of our plaques.  Another suggestion was to have all sponsorship information on a kiosk in a central location at the gardens.  Currently, nothing is in memorium except a few roses.
d.
Decisions:  
i. 
Recommend that the City approve the placement of plaques/engravings on major hardscape features in the garden to recognize the important role of private donors in the renovation of the gardens and inspire more donations.  This would include plaques on the fences and arbors and engraving in the seatwall.  Plaques should be of a consistent and durable design.  Since we are nearing the end of major renovation activities, we do not anticipate the need for additional donor sponsored hardscape features at this point.
ii.
If plaques on individual features are not possible, the committee approves using a central kiosk to acknowledge donors.  Donors above a certain threshold (i.e. ~$2000) would be permanently recognized on the kiosk.  
iii.
 CPG will recognize donors of smaller amounts on our website and at events, such as the annual Open House.
e.
Publicity and other recognition:  A press release, which Emily wrote about the fence built by the Sunrise Rotary Club, has not yet been published by The Enterprise.  Emily will check on its status.  Emily will also work on getting an article in The Enterprise about the seatwalls when construction is almost complete.  Dorothy suggested that we have a celebration like our Open House when the Sensory Garden is complete.  This could be an invitation only event with family and friends of the Sisemores and other prominent people involved in the development of CPG.  After some discussion, the committee decided to go with the idea of a small reception by invitation only in the gardens on May 30th.

5.
Event Opportunities

a.
Volunteer Recognition Day, April 15:  Bob invited all of us to attend this event, which will be held in the Council Chambers starting at 6:30 p.m.

b.
UC Davis Picnic Day, April 19:  Peg said she could have attendees plant some vegetable starts.
c.
Davis Earth Day, April 26:  We decided to schedule a major volunteer planting for this date that will coincide with the Davis Earth Day celebration.  We will plant the Sensory Garden and California Native Borders plus add annuals to the Rose and Flower Garden.  The event will run from 10 am to noon to allow time for morning set up.
d.
UC Davis Whole Earth Festival, May 9-11:  We could be included in this event in some capacity related to the gardens.  

e.
Celebrate Davis, May 15:  Last year we participated in this event so the question was whether we want to do it again.  Emily felt that it was not that important, and it was decided to just put some information about CPG on the Davis Garden Club’s table.
f.
Seatwalls Dedication, May 30:  This will be an invitational reception.
g.
Open House, fall:  This is an annual CPG event (to be scheduled).
h.
UCD Centennial Celebration, October 12:  This is a celebration and street fair that highlights Davis.  There will be a downtown block party with 100 cakes in Central Park and thousands of people.  We should have a presence at this event.

6.
Garden Projects
a.
Seatwalls:  The City has approved the seatwalls and construction starts on Monday, March 24.

b.
Fence:  The Sunrise Rotary will be building another fence on Saturday, April 12th and will need parking permits to access the gardens.  They should also be alerted to the fact that there could be a problem about placing donation plaques on the fences.

c.
Shed:  Steve Yaussy has volunteered to develop a design for shelves and storage racks in the shed.
7.
Miscellaneous
a.
Vacation Abroad:  Peg Smith will be in England from April 25 to May 21.  She is working with Master Gardener Arlen Feldman to organize their joint educational workshops on vegetable planting and drip irrigation for Saturday, April 5.
b.
Schedule Conflict:  Mary Yaussy is now working and finds it difficult to make our meetings.  Although Mary wondered if she should resign from the Steering Committee, we opted to have her remain on the committee because she has been extremely helpful.

c.
Soroptomist Grant:  CPG has received $1,000 from Soroptomist International for the combination deadlock on the door of the shed, tool racks for storage and garden tools.

d.
Tool Donation Prospect:  Ace Hardware is interested in donating some tools to CPG and needs to be contacted.

Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

CPG Steering Committee
